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TO:  All Law Enforcement Officials 

FROM:  B. Sue Fulton, Chair and Chief Administrator 

DATE: December 17, 2020 

SUBJECT: Authorization for Individuals Who Have Passed Road Test to Use 
Driving Permit to Operate Motor Vehicle for 60 Days During COVID-19 
Public Health Emergency 

 

Effective immediately, P.L.2020, c.136 allows an applicant for a driver license who has passed the 
road test to use the examination permit or special learner’s permit as a probationary driver license 
to operate a motor vehicle for sixty (60) days during the COVID-19 public health emergency. 
 
The Motor Vehicle Commission shall provide applicants who have passed the road test with a 
stamped permit, as shown below. 
 
This stamped permit is valid for driving ONLY during the 60-day period as indicated by the stamp. 
After that time, the document can only be used as an examination permit or special learner’s 
permit, as applicable.  

 

 


